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Petitioner: Denis Cederburg, Director of Public Works  

Recommendation:   

Approve and authorize the Chair to sign a Memorandum Of Understanding  

(Agreement Number FB4852-24000-0398) between Clark County and Nellis Air  

Force Base, Nevada, to extend the temporary closure of Sloan Lane at Las Vegas  

Boulevard North.  (For possible action)  
 

 

FISCAL IMPACT: 

Fund #: N/A Fund Name: N/A 

Fund Center: N/A Funded PGM/Grant: N/A 

Amount: N/A 

Description: N/A 

Additional Comments: N/A 

 

BACKGROUND:   

On June 21, 2022, the Board of County Commissioners authorized a Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) with 

Nellis Air Force Base to coordinate the temporary closure of Sloan Lane at Las Vegas Boulevard North for "no 

through" traffic, due to safety concerns. The temporary closure occurred on Sloan Lane across Nellis Air Force 

Base property on which the County has an easement for a public road. 

 

This MOU is an extension of the original MOU (No. FB4852-00000-0398) between Nellis Air Force Base and 

Clark County for the continued closure of Sloan Lane. This MOU will be effective for a period of ten (10) years 

from the effective date, unless terminated by either party. 

 

The District Attorney’s Office has reviewed and approved the Memorandum of Understanding as to form. 

 


